PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 1st March 2017
7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street.

Present


Directors: John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Chris Cant, 

Geoff Rockliffe-King, Graham Exton, Malcolm Carruthers, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson 
Others: Frankie O’Keefe, Sally Shenton
Apologies: 
John Johnson (Treasurer), Rosemary White
Seedy Saturday and Freegle Give & Take   

25th March, 11 till 2, Old Fire Station, Bridge Lane, Penrith. 

Malcolm has liaised with Lynn Barnes (Vista Veg). The Carleton Farm Shop will be promoting ‘Made by Sarah’ jams, chutneys etc (from Appleby) on the same day so we will each advertise the other’s event. Lynn will provide some leaflets and a pull up banner to promote her shop and Vista Veg.  She will also donate a typical Vista Veg bag to be raffled in aid of PACT. Malcolm will collect these from the farm shop on the Friday night and bring them to the Fire station on Saturday morning.  
Chris will produce a leaflet advertising the Seedy Saturday event and these can be handed out to customers at the farm shop and also possibly at Penrith Goes Orange.

At the Fire Station teas and coffees can be made but the money will go to the Fire Station who are allowing us the use of the building for free.

Graham has asked to borrow the PACT display boards for the Fairhill Group for their stall at Penrith Goes Orange on March 18th so Christine will deliver them to him and he will arrange for them to be delivered to the Fire Station for Seedy Saturday.

‘A Plastic Ocean’ film

We discussed whether to try to arrange a showing of this new film, either at the cinema or independently eg at the Quaker Meeting House. It is 2 hours long which may put some people off. John B will research how we would go about this.

Tetrapaks  

Apparently some areas include tetrapaks in their kerbside collections but it seems unlikely that we can persuade EDC to start doing this. However Tetrapaks used to be collected from Eden from collection points such as B&Q and Morrisons and perhaps this can be re-started.

Plastic packaging

Nigel has had a preliminary conversation with Alan Reading of Graham’s and hoping for a more detailed discussion. Alan’s main concern was with hygiene of food products. Graham is meeting David Whipp of Starfruits.

Microbeads

Sally will forward details of a Greenpeace survey about the proposed ban on microbeads.

‘International Branch’

Geoff reported that the president of Rwanda has abolished plastic bags! Other countries in Africa have huge amounts of plastic litter. As part of his recent work in Sudan Geoff has arranged for a new project to be set up, to try to do something about the plastic litter there.

Public transport

Graham has spoken to Andy Connell (EDC, Appleby) and Scott Jackson (Penrith Town Council) about the issues but is unable to attend the meeting of the Friends of Eden Public Transport this week. CAfS have been approached for their input.

Penrith Neighbourhood Plan

John B attended the first meeting of the Core Group earlier this evening. The group included members of Penrith Town Council, EDC, Chamber of Trade, Impact Housing, CAfS, QEGS and Eden Arts. John hopes to represent our views on any issues with environmental impacts such as housing standards and bus routes. There is a stakeholder consultation session at the George Hotel on March 15th and John plans to attend this. The next meeting of the core group is on April 5th from 5 till 7– John cannot attend so Graham will represent us.

Anaerobic Digester

Frankie will forward information about a micro anaerobic digester which will be on show in Keswick 8-10th March. This event is being organised by SusKes.

Next meeting
Wednesday April 5th at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

